
Attention HR/Payroll Administrators, 
  
Below are the IRS requirements for record keeping and timely reporting of taxable personal use 
of state vehicle.  
  
This is being provided as there has been an uptick in required W-2C being issued for 2022 and 
other prior years.  Not reflecting taxable income properly on each individual’s W-2 subjects the 
State and the individual to additional taxes AND interest/penalties.  
  
Another example is State supplied housing to make sure is reflected correctly.    
  
Taxable car use is entered in the HRM application as a One-Time Deduction (OTDED) with the 
event TXCAR for the applicable time frame. See the Deductions Administration Training Manual 
located at myApps/Enterprise Readiness/HRM Payroll and Deductions. 
  
It is the department’s responsibility to timely and accurately report of all taxable income. 
Departments will be responsible for any penalties and interest due for these types of 
discrepancies. 
  
For IRS employer-provided see pages 36 and 37: https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/p5137.pdf 
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Please email HRMPayroll@wvsao.gov if you have any questions. 
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